
--DRAFT MINUTES--

CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MEETING

APRIL 21, 2015 PORTSMOUTH CITY HALL 7:00 P.M.
CONFERENCE ROOM A

Present: Acting Chair, Lynne Langely, Vice-Chairwoman Dani Rooney, Constance
Carmody, Alison Hamilton, Judy Bunnell

Absent: Chairwoman Nancy Emerson;

Staff: David Moore, Community Development Director; Ben Greenslade, Intern

Ms. Langley called the meeting to order and opened the public hearing at 7:00 p.m.

Community Development Director David Moore gave a review of the Five Year
Consolidated Plan priorities and an overview of the CDBG Annual Action Plan and Budget
development public hearing process.

Mr. Moore then presented a similar overview of the Annual Action Plan Budget as he did at
the April 7th CAC meeting. The budget included funding for the on-going programs funded
through CDBG including the Housing Rehabilitation program and related administrative
costs, the Residential Accessibility Grant Program, the Non-Profit Loan Program, Public
Service Agency Grant Program, and General Administration.

Mr. Moore reviewed the comments that were received throughout the public process. Most
comments were submitted by various agencies, rather than by individuals, and were of a
positive nature.

The Citizens Advisory Committee considered and recommended the final CDBG FY 15-16
annual action plan and budget that will be recommended to the City Manager.

The hearing was adjourned.


